

Head of School

Friday 24th March 2023

UPDATE

Dear parents/carers and students,

We are certainly seeing the signs of Spring with the sun shining in Old Leake and the clocks ready to go forwards on Sunday morning.

It is with great pleasure to announce that our Year 10 Netball Team have successfully won the District Netball League - a title they have retained from last year. This season the team have scored 51 goals and only conceded 15! A fantastic triumph for all players - congratulations to all team members who played in the final and those who have contributed to the team success throughout the year.





Aspire • Challenge • Achieve

Thank you to all the parents and carers that attended the Year 11 Exam Success Revision evening on Wednesday. It is a very important time of year for our Year 11 students and we very much appreciate the support from all of the parents in best preparing your child in readiness for the summer examination period. To follow on from the success evening there are a whole host of Easter Revision session Year 11 students can book to join over the holiday period. Thank you to those who have signed up already, the deadline is next Wednesday so please utilise some time over this weekend to book on to this fantastic opportunity to top up holiday revision with specialist teacher sessions.

Our Year 10 students are well underway with their first PPE's (mock examinations). I must say the exam conduct and behaviour from all of our Year 10 students has been excellent. Please can I ask parents of Year 10 students to support with the checking of equipment required for each exam, there has been a number of students arriving without the correct equipment.

The Super Prize Draw is a raffle which enters students based on data for Attitude to Learning, Attendance and Positive Points. This week we have drawn the Year 8 Super Prize Draw. Congratulations go to Lilly Bell, Alicia Ainsworth, Evelyn Higgins, Dominik Sokolovs and Antons Naumovs for all being winners of the draw, with Alicia winning the top prize of £45!

I would like to thank everyone who supported the non-uniform day last Friday. As a Trust we raised over £4,000 for Comic Relief and the Turkey/Syria Earthquake Appeal.



Finally, we finish Term 4 next week on Friday 31st March 2023 at 3.15pm. Please be reminded that our start of Term 5 is on Tuesday 18th April 2023 as we have a Staff Training Day on Monday 17th April 2023.

I hope you have an enjoyable weekend break.

Kindest regards,

Miss Katie Belcher

Head of School, Giles Academy

For the latest news

You can follow Giles Academy on our official social media platforms as follows:

- www.instagram.com/GilesAcademySLAT
- www.facebook.com/GilesAcademy
- www.twitter.com/GilesSLAT